Operations Working Group report to ROS October 12, 2004

The OWG last met on September 22, 2004 and reviewed the progress of the 2005 Annual Operations Seminar.  At issue was the fact that the NERC Board will not consider the use of Continuing Education Hours for renewing NERC Certification until some future date. After discussion, the OWG decided that there was enough benefit from the CEH program to recommend the Seminar Development TF continue using CEH testing for the 2005 Seminar.  Although all operators are encouraged to become and remain NERC Certified, currently only ERCOT Operators are required by NERC to be certified.  

To better prepare operators for emergency situations, the OWG has recommended that two ERCOT directed drills (Winter and Summer Preparedness) be conducted each year. The ERCOT Winter Preparedness Drill is scheduled for November 10, 2004.  The OWG discussed the drill process and suggested activities, which may include staffing the QSE / TO backup control center. QSE and TO operators can participate on a volunteer basis. These drills would also count toward the NERC mandatory training requirement.  The OWG amended and approved the drill invitation. RSVPs are due to ERCOT by October 22, 2004.  Prior to the drill, a conference call will be scheduled to answer any questions.

At the present time, Confidentiality Agreements for OWG members are not necessary; nor it is necessary to restrict or lock the OWG distribution list.  

The approved OWG minutes are posted on the ERCOT website.

OGRR Recommended for ROS approval:

OGRR153 – Reactive Capability Testing - Revision of Operating Guide Section 3.1.4.3 and Section 6.2.3 to conform to ERCOT Generator Reactive Testing Procedures as prescribed in PRR 535. 
The next OWG meeting is scheduled for October 20, 2004.

A. The Operating Guide Revision Task Force met last on September 21, 2004.

Posted OGRRs in Comment Period:

OGRR 154 – Generator Protection Requirements - Describes the operating conditions under which generators should stay connected. Complies with NERC Planning Std IIICM7.

OGRR 155 – Section 3 Corrections and Clarifications - Implements Protocol and Operating Guides Reference Corrections, Section title corrections, punctuation corrections, corrections to pre-deregulation language, and defined term corrections.  Removes redundant and unnecessary language.
OGRTF Action Items

· Review OG Section 2.9 for consistency with OGRR 150.

· SPWG & DWG recommended changes to Operating Guide Sections 1, 2, and 7

· Review voltage control dispatch instruction language in the OG and compare consistency with PRR 409 and OGRR 153.

· Review necessity for Form 6.2.5 Off-line Unit Start Capability Non Spinning Reserve Testing.

Next OGRTF meeting is scheduled for October 19, 2004. 

B. The Black Start Task Force met on July 16, 2004.  The 2005 Black Start selection process is on schedule. The BSTF is planning to meet the end of October.
C. The Operations Task Force is scheduled to meet on November 18, 2004.  The TF will review lessons learned from the November 10th Drill and discuss future drill scenarios such as hurricanes, capacity emergencies and transmission outages. The TF will continue to work with ERCOT to develop drill scenarios and scripts.
